Soccer Meeting Summary

1. Soccer Practices will be Monday – Thursday from right after school to 5 PM
a. First Practice will start January 21st
2. We will always have a game on a Monday and Thursday of every week, once the season officially starts.
a. One exception is Mardi Gras Break (No games during this time)
b. Buccaneer Bash Tournament (Feb 21 and 22)
3. We will have players stay right after school one day next week to get all Dragonfly stuff taken care of
a. TBD
4. Rules for players
a. No cussing
b. Have good sportsmanship
c. Be a team player
d. Have good behavior in and out of the school building
e. No phones during practice
f. Wear shin guards to every practice (game ready every day)
5. All practices are closed practices
a. You may sit in your vehicle if you want to watch
6. Players should come talk to coaches about playing time, not parents
a. We will not discuss playing time with parents
7. If you have any problems or concerns, please talk to coaches FIRST
a. 24 hour rule after a game (lets everyone cool down)
8. Parent Support needs to be positive at all times
a. Respect the refs (Big issue last year) 
i. Administration will ask you to leave if you are disrespectful 
9. Parents may volunteer for picking up pregame meals (home games only)
a. I will have more information about pregame meals and payment for that in January
10. If you like to take pictures during the game, please get the coaches some of the pictures
a. We will get them on the SFMS social media pages
11. Please do not dry uniforms in the dryer. They will shrink
12. Boys parents will have Remind for communication (email Coach Knight for code)
13. Girls parents will have Team Reach for communication (email Coach Whitney for code)
14. Fundraising 
a. We are doing sponsorships again this year. Sponsorship forms are on the SFMS Soccer webpage under FORMS
b. We are asking all parents to participate in any and all Toro Foundation fundraisers
i. Golf Tournament – End of March/Early April
ii. Mrs. Spirit of Spanish Fort Pageant – May 3rd 
15. Spirit Pack is live, and the link will be sent out to you on the Remind/Team Reach. It will be open until December 20th.
16. All players are NOT allowed to play any travel soccer starting on January 21st all the way through the entire season. This is not a suggestion. This is AHSAA policy.
a. ODP is allowed once a month during the season 
